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SAFETY AT SPORTS GROUNDS ADVISORY GROUP

REM POP CONCERT 

24th August, 2008
LANCASHIRE COUNTY CRICKET CLUB

OLD TRAFFORD

On Sunday 24th August, 2008, a pop concert was held at Lancashire County Cricket Club.  The concerts featured the main group REM, with supporting acts from MGMT, and Bats for Lashes.
In view of complaints and adverse media publicity in respect of the previous Arctic Monkeys Concert held on the 28th and 29th July, 2007, it was important that this concert continued to build on the success of the previous Radiohead Concert held earlier in the year. This proved to be the case and the REM concert was a successful event and it passed without any serious incident, which was again due to good planning and liaison between the Club, Trafford Council, the promoter, the Police and members of the Multi-Agency Group. 
The capacity was 53,000 although this Concert attracted a reduced audience of 22,688 people.  
There were no issues with the temporary structures within the performance area e.g. main stage, mixer towers, disabled platform and front of stage barriers. The revised layout of concessions on the outside perimeter of the ground again worked well.
All event noise control requirements were successfully implemented and the 80dB external noise limit was complied with during the event.  Four complaints were received during the following week about the event noise.  All of these complaints were from outside the borough (Salford and Hulme).
The signage and toilet provision was a success with very positive feedback.  This event, as with the previous event, was again much better controlled, with no major stewarding or security issues. The barrier systems utilised for audience control worked well, and there were few problems with egress from the ground.
As with other concerts both Great Stone Road and Talbot Road were briefly closed by the Police to allow safe egress at the end of the concert.  
A medical risk assessment and medical response plan was completed as part of the Event Management Plan.

The concert passed without any serious safety implications, no one was referred to hospital, and only 21 minor injuries were reported which were treated by the first aid personnel.
	Financial Implications:

	N/A

	Legal Implications:
	N/A

	Human Resources Implications:
	N/A

	Asset Management Implications:
	N/A

	E-Government Implications:
	N/A

	Risk Management Implications:
	N/A


